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Chairperson Ann Duncan convened the Board of Governors Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee meeting at 10:00 a.m., June 18, 2009, in the Live Oak Ballroom at the University of Central Florida.  The following members were present:  Charlie Edwards, Frank Martin, Commissioner Eric Smith, Judy Solano, and Gus Stavros.

1. Board of Governors Regulation for Public Notice
Chair Duncan announced that two BOG regulations would be reviewed and noticed at this meeting and explained that, after the regulation was reviewed and input was received from the universities, this regulation would be acted upon by the Board at its August meeting.  Mrs. Duncan summarized BOG Regulation 6.014 – Student Governments, indicating that it provides a regulatory framework for university boards of trustees to establish a regulation for the structure and operation of student governments.  The regulation affirms that a UBOT may establish a student government on any branch campus or center, and calls for the establishment of internal operating procedures, approved by the UBOT.  Regulation 6.015 – Student Records and Reports is being repealed because state universities must comply with the federal requirements of the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA).  FERPA protects the privacy of student educational records.  

Mrs. Duncan said that the draft regulations have been extensively reviewed and the proposed revisions resulted from feedback from the Council for Student Affairs, the Council of Academic Vice Presidents, and the university general counsels.  Without objection, the Committee recommended that the draft regulations be forwarded to the full Board for noticing.

2. Florida’s Veteran Student Support Services Project

Chair Duncan informed the Committee that Dr. Marshall had participated in Governor Crist’s press conference on May 12th and helped the Governor launch the statewide initiative to support Florida’s veteran students.  

Mrs. Duncan introduced Richard Stevens to update the Committee on activities occurring on SUS campuses to prepare for the implementation of the new G.I. Bill legislation.  Mr. Stevens said that BOG staff continues to work with the Florida Department of Veteran Affairs and the Florida College System to assist campuses in their preparation for the projected influx of new veteran students during 2009-10.  He reviewed three charts that display data from a university survey and provide information on how the institutions will be able to implement the recommendations from the SUS veteran support services workgroup.  The charts identify the level of services available for the new students and project associated costs for campus programs and services.
USF President Genshaft announced that USF will host a one-day, drive-in conference on November 6th that will provide an opportunity for Florida college and university administrators to discuss issues and share best practices related to implementation of the new GI Bill.  She invited BOG members to attend.

Mr. Stevens said that the SUS Council for Student Affairs has identified the issue of veteran student support as one of six priorities for the 2010 legislative session.  He will continue to keep the Committee apprised of university efforts to prepare for the implementation of the new G.I. Bill.  
3. Student Health Insurance:  Update


Chair Duncan called on Dr. Jon Rogers to provide an update of the SUS Task Force on Student Health Insurance.  Dr. Rogers said that the Task Force has been re-convened and an organizational meeting occurred June 5th.  The Task Force members represent an important cross-section of the university campus, and include a provost, a general counsel, a financial aid director, a counseling center director, a vice president for student affairs, and a student.  The Task Force is being co-chaired by Lesley Sacher, FSU Health Center Director, and Doreen Perez, UNF Health Center Director.  The Task Force will focus on three areas: 
· Update the Committee on student health insurance issues and trends;

· Examine the various types of health insurance programs and how the options impact student health and well-being, as well as the cost of attendance;

· Identify efficiencies that might be gained in the SUS via the delivery of health insurance.


Dr. Rogers said that staff has begun to gather national and state data and will be surveying the SUS health center directors on insurance issues.  Task Force members will seek input from their SUS counterparts prior to the development of a report and recommendations.  The goal is to draft a Task Force report during the fall and provide a report to the Committee by December.  Dr. Rogers will continue to provide updates to the Committee during this period.
4. Excessive Alcohol Use On Campus:  An Introduction
Chair Duncan called on Dr. Maribeth Ehasz, University of Central Florida Vice President for Student Affairs, to introduce this topic.  Dr. Ehasz provided context for excessive drinking on university campuses and reviewed the need for an environmental management of the issue.  There is a critical need for leadership on multiple fronts and a collaborative approach must occur.  Dr. Ehasz said that the local community that adjoins a campus must be involved in the development and implementation of policies and strategies aimed at reducing excessive and underage drinking.

Mrs. Chris Franzetti, Director of the FSU Partnership for Alcohol Responsibility, discussed the scope of the problem and its consequences for students and campuses via a review of national, state, and local data.  Statistics that confirm student drinking prevalence and the negative consequences related to reported drinking were reviewed by Mrs. Franzetti.  She also discussed the impact of state statutes and local ordinances and their influence on efforts at the local community and campus level to regulate consumption.


Mr. Tom Hall, UCF Director of Alcohol Prevention Programs, focused on the university campus and discussed issues of policy enforcement, retailer responsibility, and local ordinances.  He identified numerous contributing factors in both the campus and community environments that support excessive drinking and underage drinking.  Mr. Hall stressed the need for a campus-community coalition to be effective in reducing excessive drinking and resultant negative student behaviors.  He discussed the commitment of UCF and Orange County in establishing a coalition to address these problems.  Key strategies have been developed in a broad approach to put in place prevention programs and intervention services.  Mr. Hall identified the need for heightened awareness on SUS campuses, greater collaboration with community coalitions, and additional work to amend state statutes and local ordinances.

Following questions and discussion by Committee members, Chair Duncan requested that the SUS Council for Student Affairs propose a comprehensive plan to address the problems of excessive drinking on SUS campuses for review by the Committee.  Dr. Ehasz responded that the Council will meet and will respond to this request.

5. Update: Florida Student Association (FSA)
Chair Duncan announced that a new student member of the Board of Governors has been selected for the 2009-10 academic year.  The Florida Student Association elected Mr. John Barnes, SGA President of the University of North Florida, to be the new FSA Board Chair.  Mr. Barnes will serve as a member of the BOG and will be a member of the Student Affairs Committee, replacing A.J. Meyer.  John’s initial BOG meeting will be in August.
6. Adjournment

 
Chair Duncan adjourned the Committee meeting at 11:00 a.m. on June 18, 2009. 
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